Our committee at the football supporters group have had a busy month now with our football season in full swing and fundraising projects underway.

Tuesday August the 11th was our monthly meeting where we discussed items including the Met North Cross Country Canteen fund raising day, Touch Football Canteen fund raising Upcoming football tour to Singapore and KL at the end of September, Raffles and Home game awards for Players.

Firstly our season has started and has been going well, our 1st team are top of the ladder and have been training hard to achieve this great result to date. We as a committee have implemented for the 1st team a free hamburger and soft drink for both St Pauls and the opposing team with a small speech from both Captains regarding the game played. This has been received very well. Our 2nds are also top of the ladder and have had some very good games and need to be commended on their efforts. Our 10's and 9's are mid table and are improving as the weeks go by, our 7's are struggling a bit although they are trying very hard and are improving their football skills each week. Lastly our 8's are top of the table and doing extremely well. Our junior teams are also having fun and learning all the good attributes of football.

Our fundraiser for the Met North Cross Country went well with 4 committee members and 5 parents manning the canteen, it was a big day with a nice profit that is being distributed to the parents that helped on the day to go towards spending money for the football tour. Our 2nd fundraiser was the helping out at the touch football carnival and this money will also be distributed to the parents that assisted on the day. Thanks to all that helped.

We have one more home game left now which will be dedicated to blue day, we are in the process of purchasing blue kits for our 1st team, coaches and supporters group who will be running the canteen on the day. This should be a great day.

Our football tour to Singapore and KL is getting close now, we have locked in the date being the 14th of September to hand out the kits to the boys, very exciting times for them, it will be a fabulous tour for them to remember.

Our football dinner is also work in progress and is shaping up to be a fun night, we are looking at having this in the PEC as last year's dinner. More to come

We have a couple of raffles going at the moment and are selling these tickets down at the canteen on game days and we have also implemented a players award scheme for the junior teams where the coach picks 3 players to receive a free sausage on bread with a bottle of water. That's about all for this month, hope to see many of you next Saturday for Blue day at the canteen with a few special items for sale.

Regards

John Tomarchio

Football President